
Bonne Femme Stakeholder Committee Minutes 12 Feb., 2007 
Members Present: Jane Travlos, Steven Sapp, Glen Ehrhardt, Carolyn Terry, Ben Londeree, Stephanie Smith, George Montgomery, Dave Bennett, Rob Wolverton, David Bedan, Amelia Cottle.
Members Absent: Randal Clark, Steve Cheavens, Annie Pope, Steve Sowers, Robin Crane, Carol Van Gorp.
Others present:  
Steering Committee: Terry Frueh, Bill Florea 
Others: Steve Jeanetta, Ron Higginbotham
Meeting ran 1 hour, 30 minutes

Ms. Cottle moved to approve the January 29th meeting minutes, Mr. Montgomery seconded the motion. It passed unanimously.   
Plan Approval:

The Stakeholders discussed the final draft of the document. Mr. Frueh mentioned that there were still some small changes that needed to be made, such as refining some of the definitions in the glossary, modifying the references format, etc. Ms. Cottle moved to approve the document as is, allowing for Mr. Frueh to make minor (i.e. not substantive) changes following Stakeholder input about the glossary and the professional editor’s comments (Mr. Frueh agreed that if there were any substantive changes, he would notify the group to get permission for the change).  Everyone (10) voted for the motion, except for Mr. Sapp.


Ms. Cottle requested that the plan have a dedication to honor Stakeholder Donna Dodge who passed away last summer, and that a copy of the plan be mailed to her family.  The committee agreed to this.

Next Steps:

Mr. Frueh outlined the next steps in the process. 

· The project will print 500 copies and burn 200 CDs of the plan by the end of February (the plan should go to the printer next week). 

· The plan will be introduced at an open house at the beginning of March. In addition, the project is also trying to set up a joint meeting with Ashland, Columbia, and Boone County P & Zs, tentatively set for late March.

· There are no March or April Stakeholder meetings. 

· There will be 3 public meetings in April to gather comments about the plan. 

· Stakeholders will have a final meeting on May 14 to respond to public comments. The public comments and Stakeholders' response will be added as an addendum to the plan. 

· The project will throw a dinner party for the Stakeholders in late May or early June.  The committee agreed it would be nice to invite spouses to attend. They will also submit their requests to Mr. Frueh for where to hold the event. 
· After publication of the addendum, the plan moves to the adoption and implementation process. 

Mr. Frueh also mentioned that the project is trying to put a portion of the remaining cost-share funds towards helping to implement the plan.  This is contingent upon local governments providing their portion of the match. Mr. Florea clarified that this implementation would probably consist of hiring a consultant to develop ordinances that would implement some of the recommendations.  The Stakeholders discussed what transfer of development rights (TDRs) are, how they can work, and how they could be a program that would allow for implementation of some of the other recommendations. 
Next Stakeholder Committee Meeting:
The next meeting will be May 14th, 2006 at the Columbia Board of REALTORS® office. 
